

November 3, 2016

City Council President Linda M. Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Members of the City Council:

I would like to request a renewal of a one year **Waiver of Residency** for NIBRS Administrator for the New Bedford Police Department, Keri A. Lebeau of 186 Richard Drive, Tiverton, RI 02878. Ms. Lebeau has been a member of the New Bedford Police Department since December of 2006.

I have attached correspondence to support the reason for this request.

Sincerely

Jonathan F. Mitchell

Mayo

/JFM/dlr

Ms. Lebeau Chief Cordeiro Personnel



Jonathan F. Mitchell Mayor

New Bedford Police Department Office of the Chief of Police

871 Rockdale Avenue, New Bedford, MA 02740 Phone: 508-991-6330 Fax: 508-961-3022

> Joseph C. Cordeiro Chief of Police

Paul J. Oliveira Deputy Chief of Police

November 1, 2016

Jonathan F. Mitchell Mayor City of New Bedford 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740 MW 22018 44 9:01

Dear Mayor Mitchell:

At this time, I am requesting a renewal of the Residency Waiver issued to Keri A. Lebeau, NIBRS Administrator, for the New Bedford Police Department. Mrs. Lebeau resides at 186 Richard Drive, Tiverton, RI 02878.

She has been a member of the New Bedford Police Department since December 2006.

Should you have any questions or require further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Singerely.

Joseph Q. Cordeiro Chief of Police